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Indian Education Newsletter
WHA School

September-October 2010

WORDS FROM THE DIRECTOR
BooZhoo!

      The school year has started off on a run.  Many changes are happening in Indian Ed. with lots to do.  The best way to accomplish all these tasks is through communication and support from the community and parents.  

       The first LIEC meeting was held on September 22,  It was a change from the first Wednesday of the month but the administration at the school felt that with the regularly scheduled LIEC meeting scheduled during the first week of school it would be too chaotic.  
        Here are some of the important highlights that were discussed at the meeting:

      1.  Enrollment/Certification forms:

Several people have volunteered to work on getting these forms completed in your community.  We need to have them turned into the JOM office by October 22.  So please, help us get that count up so there will be funds so we can help our kids achieve great things.  There are two forms, one for Title VII.  This is for students who may not be enrolled in a Federally recognized tribe but have parents or grandparents enrolled.  They can also be a member of a terminated tribe or an Indian organization that has received federal funds in the past.

Secondly, there are forms for JOM students who have a documented blood quantum of ¼ and are enrolled in a Federally recognized tribe.  I estimate  that if we can get all the enrollment forms for our students who fit in one of these two categories, we would make up 25% of the student population at WHA School.  That will go a long way in accessing more funding to help our kids succeed.  
2. School pictures.  This year the

photographer refused to take our JOM vouchers.  Through my investigation, I found that the JOM program at WHA school still owes $1,110 for 2008-2009 pictures.  I am working with Dorothy Robbinson in Cass Lake and the photographer to get this resolved.  Be aware that the photographer takes pictures of all the kids, not just the ones who have the money.  So there are pictures, we just have to pay for them first before the pictures are released to the families.  So, all students will have their pictures taken.  We will generate a list of JOM eligible students who wish to have their pictures, then we will request a check from the Cass Lake JOM office, along with the student’s names.  As soon as the check is received by the photographer, the students will receive their picture package.  This year, the JOM committee approved paying for Package C for $19.  Picture day for the Elementary students is scheduled for October 06.  Retakes for grades 5-12 is November 03.  JOM will also reimburse up to $75 per pair of tennis shoes per child per year.  Please submit your receipt with the form.   JOM eligible seniors may have the cost of senior pictures reimbursed as well.
3. Native Aspirations will sponsor a 

ROPES course for students.  It will be held at the Bug-o-nay-ge-shig School.  The date will be announced later.  Also a Gate Keeper Training will be held at Northern Lights on October 06.  Only 20 participants will be allowed from the various schools in the area – one teacher/staff person and one student.  I will be attending for WHA school along with a student.
4. Elections – elections for the 2010-

2011 school year will be held November 03 at the regular monthly meeting in Onigum.  Please contact any of the present LIEC members if you are interested and willing to serve.  

      5.  The Indian Education program is required to do a needs assessment each year.  We are looking into using the Survey Monkey on-line this year.  People without computers may complete the survey at the Onigum Community Center or any other computer they may have access to.  It is important that we hear your comments so we can continue to improve our program.  I will let you know more about the survey after the next meeting on October 06 at WHA school at 5:00 pm.  Your participation and input is valued.
      LIEC meetings are held once a month on the first Wednesday of the month at 5:00 pm.  They will be held alternately between the WHA school (Room H222) and Onigum Community Center.  As always, they are potluck.  Anyone with a child/grandchild attending WHA is invited to attend.  High School and Junior High students are also encouraged to attend.  

     There are 16 senior students who will graduate this spring pending completion of their credits.  Seniors can walk with their class when they have satisfactorily completed 94 credits.  They would then attend summer school to complete the other 2 required subject to receive their diploma.  Let’s support our senior class so that we can have the largest number of American Indian graduates ever at WHA school.

     Thank you to Evamarie Micheau and Michael Lyons for their good work with K-6 students.  Your support and encouragement is well appreciated.

Also a big thank you to Brandon Smith who is my TA this year.  Brandon’s artistic talents and calm disposition have been a big help in the Indian Ed. Room.  Thank You, Brandon!

     I am in my office at WHA school from 7:30 am to 3:30 pm.  My direct phone number is 547-4248.  If you have any questions, please call or drop by.  My door is always open.
OJIBWE CLUB

     Ojibwe Club will be working on making moccasins and regalia for the next six weeks.  The club will meet in the Indian Education Room (H222) at WHA school, the first Monday of the month and on Wednesdays through the rest of the month.  At least one parent/guardian is required to attend the regalia/moccasin making activities.  Ojibwemowin will be taught/spoken during this activity.  All students are invited to attend.  If you have any questions, please contact the Indian Ed. Director at 547-4248 or Theresa Jordan at 536-0213.

INDIAN STUDENT COUNCIL
     Indian students, grades 7-12 will be forming an Indian Student Council.  One person and an alternate will be elected to attend all the LIEC meetings to represent students attending WHA school.  Their input will be a valuable addition to the LIEC meetings and will be a valuable experience in community service for the students.  There will be a naming contest for the council with a cash prize to be determined.  So, students, get involved!

If you have any announcements or news for the newsletter, please call Katie O’Kelley at 547-4248.

